
  

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
 

  Marc Elrich   
C o u n t y  E x e c u t i v e                                                                                

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
101 Monroe Street   •   Rockville,  Maryland  20850 

240-777-2500 •  240-777-2544 TTY •  240-777-2518 FAX 
www.montgomerycountymd.gov 

February 16, 2022 
 
 
 

TO: The Honorable Paul G. Pinsky 
Chair, Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee 

 
FROM: Marc Elrich 

County Executive 
 

RE: Senate Bill 462 – Public Schools - Expanded American History - Development of 
Content Standards and Implementation – Support 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for Senate Bill 462, Public Schools - Expanded 
American History - Development of Content Standards and Implementation, which requires that 
the content standards for American history established by the State Board of Education include 
instruction on the history and contributions of African Americans, American Indians, Asian 
Americans and Pacific Islanders, Hispanic Americans, women, and other groups as determined 
by the Board.  It is essential that students in our public schools learn about the histories, 
struggles, cultures, contributions, and breadth of experience of these core groups of Americans 
so that all students can see themselves reflected in our shared history and better understand 
historical perspectives regarding marginalized groups.   
 
Our nation as a whole is at a critical stage in reckoning with a multitude of inequities that are 
deeply ingrained in American history and still present throughout our society today.  The 
inclusive curriculum envisioned by this bill is necessary to ensure that our students are provided 
with an opportunity to develop a complete understanding of the richness of our shared heritage 
and the consequences of historical inequities and marginalization.  Our students need this kind of 
deep understanding to become the leaders our State and nation desperately need to address the 
challenges we face in becoming a more inclusive and just society. 
 
I respectfully request the Senate Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee give 
this bill a favorable report. 
 
 
cc: Members of the Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee 


